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New Consolidated APR/CAPER -January 1, 2024, OHH resumes scoring and tiering 
 
The HUD Office of HIV/AIDS Housing (OHH) has published a memo to notify HOPWA grantees 
that the leniency period granted in the first year using the new HOPWA Consolidated 
APR/CAPER will end and the structured tiered system will resume on January 1, 2024. The tier 
status will again be reported on the performance profiles and used in annual risk analysis. From 
this point, OHH anticipates only minor updates to the reporting format that will provide further 
clarity but will not impact data collection set up or reporting. OHH expects grantees to collect 
and report all required data for the consolidated APR/CAPER. The Consolidated APR/CAPER 
training can be found on the HUD Exchange landing page. 
 
Background: Previously, on October 12, 2022, OHH issued a letter to HOPWA grantees as 
notification that leniency will be granted in the first year using the new HOPWA Consolidated 
APR/CAPER. OHH did not formally tier or score reports in calendar year 2023. HUD expected all 
grantees to continue reporting financial, output and outcome data about the reporting year; 
however, grantees experiencing gaps in data due to the transition to this new performance 
reporting form were not penalized in the first year as new systems are established. 
 
 
 

 
_______________________________________________________________ 
Housing is an effective structural intervention in ending the HIV epidemic in the United States.  
Each year, HOPWA ensures housing stability for more than 100,000 American households that are 
low-income and living with HIV.  
Want to know more about HOPWA? Go to 
https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/comm_planning/hopwa 
 
########################################################################  

We hope that you will want to continue receiving information from HUD.  
We safeguard our lists and do not rent, sell, or permit the use of our lists by others, at any time, 
for any reason.  

https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/CPD/documents/HOPWA-Leniency-Ending-Memo-CAPER-APR-2023-12-15.pdf
https://www.hudexchange.info/programs/hopwa/new-consolidated-apr-caper/
https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/CPD/documents/HOPWA-Leniency-Letter-CAPER-APR-for-Grantees-in-First-Year-2022-10-21.pdf
https://www.hud.gov/program_offices/comm_planning/hopwa


 
HUD COVID-19 Resources and Fact Sheets 

If you wish to be added or removed from this mail list, please go here and follow the 
instructions to either subscribe or unsubscribe.  
 

https://www.hud.gov/coronavirus
https://www.hud.gov/subscribe/signup?listname=Housing%20Opportunities%20for%20Persons%20with%20AIDS%20Program&list=HOPWA-L

